ARDMONA Ardmona Primary School

30th July 2021 Term 3 — Week 3

PRIMARY SCHOOL TO SROUND

Principals Message

Dear Parents and Community Members,

Hello to you all and welcome to week 3 edition of the newsletter. Firstly we would like to thank all parents and students who continue to adapt so quickly with regards to remote learning. We can't thank you all enough for your support over the remote learning period.

QR CODE REQUIREMENTS IN SCHOOLS

The use of Service Victoria QR codes for electronic record keeping is mandatory for all workplaces to enable the effective contact tracing of any COVID-19 cases. This now includes schools. The public health intent of including schools in the QR code check in system for workplaces is to capture those visitors accessing school buildings or indoor facilities, but not those entering the school grounds for reasons such as school pick up.

QR CODES WILL BE REQUIRED TO BE USED BY

- all visitors, including contractors, external Department staff and building and maintenance staff
- all parents who enter buildings when on the school site QR code check ins will not be required for staff or students, or parents who come onto school grounds for drop off or pick up, that do not enter buildings. Schools can permit parents to enter buildings onsite for student pick up and drop off providing sufficient QR code locations can be identified and utilised to ensure parents are able to check in.

LOCATIONS SHOULD INCLUDE

- Site entry and exit points
- Building entrances already have in place existing sign in and out processes.

It is important for all visitors to sign in on the register also located in the office foyer.

Inside:

- Weekly Information
- Stars of the Week
- Covid 19 Safety Protocols

RETURN OF THE BREAKFAST PROGRAM

We are pleased to announce that we have been given the green light by the DET to recommence our morning breakfast program. The breakfast program will run from 8.30am until 8.50am in the kids kitchen with breakfast foods such as some cereals, toast and spaghetti available.



Phone: 03 5829 0273

Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au

Keep up to date by following us on:



580 Turnbull Road Ardmona Vic 3629

NEWSROUND CONTINUED

FACE MASKS IN SCHOOLS

A reminder that all visitors must continue to wear face masks while in the school grounds regardless of whether it is inside or outside unless an exemption applies.

STAGGERED PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES

A reminder that staggered pick up and drop off times are back until further notice.

Foundation to Grade 3 drop off 8.55am.

Foundation to Grade 3 end of day pick up at 3.10pm.

Grade 4 to Grade 6 drop off 9.00am.

Grade 4 to Grade 6 end of day pick up at 3.15pm.

TRANSITION AND NEW ENROLMENTS IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS IN 2021-22.

A reminder that many parents will still need to make decisions regarding their child's education for 2022 and beyond. To assist in their decision, attached to the newsletter on Facebook is the Step into Prep Transition Booklet and Enrolment Flyer providing information on transition days to take place commencing term 4.

Please pass this onto any new or incumbent enrolments for their information.

SCHOOL BEANIES

At present we still have a number of school beanies for sale. The beanies cost \$20 so if you would like to purchase one then please fill in the order form that is on page 7 and return the form to Mr Turner.

SCHOOL UNIFORM

As we are getting into the colder months and the mornings being colder, there is still a number of school jackets and school beanies available for purchase. At present we only have 9 jackets available with sizes available below.

2 x Size 8, 2 x Size 10, 2 x Size 14, 2 x Size 16

If you would like to purchase any uniform and put it on a payment plan then please feel free to contact the school office.

A friendly reminder that school uniform is compulsory which also includes red shorts or track pants. We are currently investigating some different track pants as well due do feedback from a number of parents about the track pants ripping.

If your child is out of uniform, please don't forget to send in a quick note to classroom teachers stating as to why they are out of uniform. Many thanks to those who are already doing so.



Ardmona Vic 3629

Phone: 03 5829 0273

Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
12	13	14	15	16
19	20	21	22	23 Student Lead Conferences
26	27	28	29	30
2	3 School Council Meeting	4	5	6
9	10	11	12	13
16 Science Week	17	18	19	20
23	24	25	26 Royal Flying Doctor Visit	27
30 Reptile Visit	31	1	2	3
6	7	8	9	10
13	14	15	16 Footy Colours Day	17 Last Day of Term



Phone: 03 5829 0273 Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au



Grade 4-6 Star of the Week





Well done to Colt for excellent work transitioning back into school this week. Colt has worked hard in getting back into the swing of school in all areas of his learning.

Fantastic work Colt!

Grade 4—6 Classroom News

Welcome back to school everyone after a couple of weeks of remote learning. I just wanted to start by saying a big thank you to all students for their hard work during a difficult period and a big thank you to parents and families for their support in facilitating home learning.

We have tried our best to get straight back into the swing of things at school and establish routines.

In Literacy we have been focusing on using apostrophes for possession and have been working on procedure writing.

In numeracy we have been continuing on with our work on multiplication, we have been using arrays to assist with multiplication. We have been designing our own 'lolly bags' for parties and to work out how many lollies we need for our party.

Just a reminder for students to ensure they read at home every night and to have their reading logs filled out.

Mr. Tunks



Ardmona Vic 3629

Phone: 03 5829 0273

Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au



STUDENT WEEKLY UPDATE REPORT

Hi everyone it's our first week back at school from lock down but let's jump in to it. We have the new basketball backboards and netball rings up now but we are not allowed to use them because the basketball court has mud on it and building materials for the outdoor learning space. I hope the rain washes the dirt and mud off.

In remote learning we continued to follow our daily routines from school which is reading, literacy planet then writing which was a procedural text, spelling and then recess. After recess we went on hit the button and then our maths tasks. After lunch we would have an activity that would be different each day.

Not that many kids were happy about remote learning because we prefer to be at school.

I didn't really like it because I got bored a lot but what I did like about it was that I got to annoy my mum all day.

The outdoor learning space is also looking good with the decking being put on throughout the week.

Thanks again.

Jedd Loffel





Phone: 03 5829 0273

Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au



UNIFORM ORDER





STUDENT NAME:			YEAR:		
ITEM	SIZES	PRICE	ORDER		
			Number Or- dered	Size	Total \$
POLO SHIRT – 'Aussie Pacific' – Short Sleeves	6-16	\$35			
POLO SHIRT – 'Aussie Pacific' – Short Sleeves	S & up	\$40		-	
SHORTS – Red – LWR	6-16	\$20		/:1	
TRACKSUIT – 'Eureka' – Jacket with Pants	4-16	\$85		-01-1	
SCHOOL JACKET ONLY	4-16	\$45			
HAT – Bucket	S-M	\$15			
Pom Pom Beanie	One Size	\$20			
				TOTAL	

Any enquiries, please phone the office on 5829 0273. A payment plan can be set up for your payment if that would help you out.

Feel free to either email, the school at ardmona.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Please make cheque payable to Ardmona Primary School or

Direct Deposit

Ardmona Primary School
BSB: 063 527
Acc Number: 00 906 494



Ardmona Vic 3629

Phone: 03 5829 0273 Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au



^{**}Please note, all uniforms come including embroidery of logos.

Ardmona Primary School

Beanie Order Form

School beanies are now available to order for \$20 each.





Ardmona Primary School ~ Beanie Order Form

I wish to order Beanie/	s at the cost of \$20 each.
Total Cost: \$	
Family Name:	Phone Number:
I have enclosed \$	
Cash Bank Transfer	(Please tick)
To do a bank transfer please refe	r to the details below.
<u>Direct Deposit</u>	

Ardmona Primary School BSB: 063 527

Acc Number: 00 906 494



><

Phone: 03 5829 0273

Fax: 03 5829 0421

Email: ardmona.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Ardmona Vic 3629 www.ardmonaps.vic.gov.au

